

Complete Agenda

Democratic Service Swyddfa'r Cyngor CAERNARFON Gwynedd LL55 1SH

Meeting

ABERDOVEY HARBOUR CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE

Date and Time

10.30 am, TUESDAY, 28TH FEBRUARY, 2017

Location

Neuadd Dyfi, Aberdyfi, LL35 0NR

Contact Point

Glynda O'Brien 01341 424301

GlyndaOBrien@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

(DISTRIBUTED 20/02/17)

MEMBERSHIP:

Gwynedd Council:

Cllr. Dewi Owen
Cllr. Anne Lloyd Jones
Cllr. Mike Stevens

Local Member for Aberdyfi Local Member for Tywyn Local Member for Tywyn

Co-Opted Members:

Cllr. David Richardson James Bradbury-Willis Nick Dawson David Williams

William Bracewell Huw Evans

Nigel Willis
Desmond George
Councillor Brian Bates
John Eddington

Member of Aberdyfi Community Council Member of Aberdyfi Chamber of Trade Member of Outward Bound Wales Member of Aberdyfi Improvements

Committee

Member of Aberdyfi Partnership

Member of the Cardigan Bay Fisheries

Association

Member of Aberdyfi Boat Club Member of the Dyfi Yacht Club

Member of the RNLI

Member of Aberdyfi Rowing Club

Observers:

Cllr. Mandy Williams-Davies Cllr. Gethin Glyn Williams Dr John Jones-Morris

Cllr. Michael Sol Owen

Cabinet Member for Economy
Barmouth Harbour Consultative Connittee
Porthmadog Harbour Consultative
Committee

Pwllheli Harbour Consultative Committee

AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES

To receive any apologies for absence.

2. DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST

To receive any declaration of personal interest.

3. MINUTES 4 - 10

To receive and confirm the minutes of a meeting of the Aberdyfi Harbour Consultative Committee held on the 15th November 2016.

(Copy enclosed)

4. REPORT BY THE MARITIME AND COUNTRY PARKS OFFICER 11 - 17

To receive and consider a report by the Maritime and Country Parks' Officer.

5. MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED AT THE REQUEST OF MEMBERS ON THE CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE

• RNLI Beach Signs

6. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

To note that the next meeting of the Aberdyfi Harbour Consultative Committee will be held on 10 October 2017.

Agenda Item 3

Minutes of a meeting of the Aberdyfi Harbour Consultative Committee that took place on 15 November 2016 at Neuadd Dyfi, Aberdyfi

PRESENT

Cllrs. Dewi Owen, Anne Lloyd Jones, Mike Stevens (Gwynedd Council), Cllr. David Richardson (Aberdyfi Community Council), Cllr. Brian Bates (RNLI), Mr W Bracewell (Aberdyfi Partnership), Mr Dave Williams (Aberdyfi Advertising and Improvements Committee), Mr Desmond George (Dyfi Yacht Club), Mr James Bradbury-Willis (Aberdyfi Chamber of Trade) and Mr Neil Storkey (Clerk/Observer on behalf of Aberdyfi Community Council)

Also in attendance:

Officers

Barry Davies - Maritime and Country Parks Officer William Stockford - Aberdyfi Harbour Master Glynda O'Brien - Members' Support Officer Mererid Watt - Translator

Apologies: Councillor Mandy Williams-Davies (Cabinet Member - Economy), Mr Nick Dawson (Outward Bound), Mr Nigel Willis (Aberdyfi Boat Club), Mr Llŷr B. Jones (Senior Manager - Economy and Community)

1. **ELECTION OF CHAIR**

Resolved: To re-elect Councillor Dewi Owen as Chair of this Committee for 2016/17.

2. **ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIR**

Resolved: To re-elect Councillor Anne Lloyd Jones as Vice-chair of this Committee for 2016/17.

3. **DECLARATION OF PERSONAL CONNECTION**

No declarations of personal interest were received from any member present.

4. MINUTES

Submitted: Minutes of a meeting of the Aberdyfi Harbour Consultative Committee that took place on 10 March 2016.

Resolved: To accept and approve the minutes as a true record.

5.1 Matters arising from the minutes - Item 2.1 (c) Maintenance

Mr Desmond George reported that he was continuing to look into the design of a bespoke winch for use by boats that launch and land near the Yacht Club.

5. THE MARITIME OFFICER'S REPORT

Submitted: The report of the Maritime and Country Parks Officer, Mr Barry Davies, updating the committee on Harbour management matters with specific reference to the following:-

(a) The Harbour

- It was noted that it had been a rather mixed summer as regards to the weather, however, the season had an excellent start at Whitsun when the beaches and harbours were extremely busy.
- 24 boats had visited the harbour which was a fairly fixed figure.
- There had been an increase in the number of powerboats and personal watercraft.
- 79 boats had registered on annual moorings and although this was a smaller number than in the past, it was a reflection of the economic position and he noted that there were 110 empty moorings in Hafan Pwllheli.
- However, Aberdyfi had the advantage of being able to attract visitors to the beach and to local activities.
- That cooperation with the local contractor had improved this year and it was trusted that this relationship could be built upon. However, further cooperation was required regarding the relevant mooring certificates.
- In response to a query regarding advertising to attract more visitors, it was explained
 that there was no budget available and the Maritime Service had invested substantially
 in the past in magazines such as 'Practical Boat Owner', however, no additional value
 was seen from this. It was further noted that Gwynedd benefited from the number of
 powerboats and personal watercraft and Aberdyfi slipway had not been designed for
 such an increase in the number of boats.
- An assurance was given that no problems had arisen with Personal Watercraft launching from Ynys Las this year and it was confirmed that harbour staff had spent more time out on the water.

(b) Marine Safety Code

The Maritime and Country Parks Officer noted that he would send an electronic copy to Committee Members, and if Members did not have an email address they should inform him. It was noted that the code was not statutory but was good practice. Inspectors from a Harbour in Northern Ireland would inspect the code and it was trusted that they would talk with the Chair of this Consultative Committee. An appeal was made for Members to state if they had any issues that caused concern.

Regarding the recent allegations regarding the disturbance of dolphins, an assurance was given that the Harbour master had discussed this with the Personal Watercraft owners and at the time they were not aware that they had caused any disturbance or harm.

In response to the Chair's request regarding insurance arrangements for powerboats and Personal Watercraft, it was explained that owners had to present evidence of insurance by submitting the information on registration forms. It was further noted that persons between 16-18 years old could not drive Personal Watercraft, unless they had an appropriate qualification. In terms of Personal Watercraft launching from the Leri, unfortunately Ceredigion had not adopted the same scheme as Gwynedd.

A Member noted that every Personal Watercraft did not cause concern and that the majority adhered to the rules.

During the ensuing discussion regarding concern about beach safety, and a reference was made to the tragedy that occurred in Barmouth during the summer when two youths lost their lives in the sea, the following points were noted:

- That a discussion was taking place with Barmouth Town Council, Dwyfor / Meirionnydd Member of Parliament and representatives of the RNLI to review safety arrangements.
- It was noted that there was no budget available to appoint lifesavers within the Service bearing in mind the financial cuts and the difficult decisions facing elected members.
- Currently, it was noted that a review was proceeding regarding the arrangements within the Maritime Service in order to try and identify possible alternative opportunities to manage and supervise beaches.

In response, the following additional points were noted:

- (a) Mr James Bradbury-Willis offered to place an article in the Aberdyfi pamphlet, in consultation with the Harbour master, to draw attention to the maritime safety campaign and to hazardous swimming locations in Aberdyfi. In addition, he was responsible for the Aberdyfi 'Facebook' page and if more publicity was required he would be more than willing to undertake this.
- (b) The RNLI representative stated that it was possible for them to upgrade the high tide signs as well as other minor issues as they would be failing the community if they did not do this.
- (c) It was suggested that the way forward was to conduct discussions with the Harbour Master / Mr Dave Williams (RNLI), Beach Officer to draft a framework for upgrading the signs in Aberdyfi and Tywyn.

Resolved: (a) To accept and note the above.

(b) To approve that discussions take place as outlined in (c) above.

(c) Navigation

It was pleasing to note that there was a consistency in the aids to navigation and that two notices to Mariners were in operation in the harbour, namely no. 1 buoy and a specific navigation buoy were not on station.

Regarding maintenance, an appeal was made to Committee members if they had any concerns that they should inform the Harbour Master without delay.

The Harbour Master presented his work programme for the next few months and these included:

- Constructing new benches for Tywyn promenade
- Collaboration with Outward Bound to renovate the steps to Bryn Llestair (Picnic Island)
- Work on the powerboat
- He had started renewing the boardwalk from Pont y Brics down to the beach
- Tidying up the gardens around the harbour
- Collaboration with the local contractor regarding the moorings
- Work to be undertaken on the wharf
- Work in Tywyn on the bathing waters boat
- Painting the 'No dogs' signs
- Repair the slipway and steps

The Harbour Master and staff were thanked for their praiseworthy work in the harbour.

Resolved: To accept and note the above.

(ch) Staffing Matters

A report was given on the changes in staffing in the Harbour. It was noted that the harbour assistant should be praised for his work and in order to ensure support and continuation in the service across the county the employment period of the Aberdyfi and Barmouth Harbour Assistants had been extended until the end of December 2016. The Service was considering the possibility of extending their employment further to the new year to ensure that key work was completed prior to the start of next season. From time to time it would be necessary for staff to assist at Barmouth Harbour.

Councillor David Richardson reiterated that the team work in Aberdyfi had been excellent and they had been proactive rather than reactive. They had been outstanding ambassadors for Aberdyfi and it was trusted that the arrangement would continue.

In response to a comment made by a Member regarding his disappointment that a beach supervisor could not be employed on the beach in Aberdyfi, and as a result a Beach Award could not be received in the future, it was explained that this was due to a cut in the Service budget. In addition, the quality of bathing water in Aberdyfi did not justify the submission of an application for a Blue Flag Beach Award.

A member noted that it was better not to receive an award at all rather than lose it due to water quality and it would be better to contribute the application costs towards public facilities or to make the beach safer. There was a consensus of opinion amongst members that the award would make no difference to how busy Aberdyfi was.

Resolved: To accept and note the above.

(d) Other matters

It was noted that the relationship and the collaboration between the fishermen and the Harbour Master had improved, however the fishermen were required to tidily store their fishing tackle away in order not to cause a risk to harbour users.

Concern was also expressed regarding illegal dumping on land under the Council's responsibility close to the Golf Club. It was noted that there was asbestos to be disposed of and this would be undertaken by a specialist company at a cost of approximately £10k - £15k. It was trusted that a message could be sent via the Cardigan Bay Fisheries Association representative for the fishermen to identify the equipment they were anxious to retain, but naturally it would be necessary to find a space for them as future storage.

The Yacht Club representative noted that they would be willing to contribute towards the cost of getting a skip as they also had equipment they needed to dispose of.

The Chair suggested:

 If it were possible to erect a chain-link fence around the land to prevent persons from dumping illegally once the asbestos had been disposed and it would be possible for local persons to come together to clear the land and perhaps the Town Council might be asked for a contribution towards the costs. Resolved: (a) To approve that the Harbour Master discusses with the Community Council in order to organise a community group to clear the land.

(b) To request that the Cardigan Bay Fisheries Association representative contacts fishermen warning them that the Council intends to clear the site and any fishing tackle should be put away tidily on the site prior to the commencement of this work.

(dd) In response to an enquiry by a member regarding the maintenance of a Second World War Bunker at Trefeddian, it was suggested that the matter should be discussed further with the Maritime and Country Parks Officer to get the details of CADW who had funded cabins at Friog.

(e) The Quay Wall

The Maritime and Country Parks Officer reported as follows:

- that plans had been confirmed
- it was anticipated that the work could be commenced in 2018
- that the existing wall had been inspected and had a lifespan of approximately five years left
- that discussions were on-going with the Crown
- that the environmental element still needed to be resolved
- the second phase of the plan was considered namely the Church Bay wall and it was trusted that this work could also be funded
- that the total scheme was approximately £4m with 75% being funded by the Welsh Government
- it was asked if there were other sources available such as the Outward Bound, however, it was understood verbally that there was no contribution available
- it was trusted that there would be more robust information available in March together with the business plan submission

In response to an enquiry, it was confirmed that maintenance work would be undertaken between the Harbour Master's office and the Institute as part of the plan of changes.

The Chair reported that he would make more enquiries regarding funding sources, bearing in mind that the money was originally from European structural funds. Whilst 75% of the funding came from the Government sources had to be secured for the remaining 25%.

Resolved: To accept and note the above.

(f) RNLI Station

An appreciation and thanks was given for the collaboration of the RNLI with the work of extending the station at Aberdyfi that had now been completed together with resurfacing nearby land which was an improvement to the area's image.

Cllr. Dave Williams thanked the community for their support as well as the Yacht Club, Outward Bound and the Council and an official opening would be arranged soon. This would be a huge boost to the area with the new boat arriving on 28 November and would be operational from the 1 December 2016.

Resolved: To accept and note the above.

(ff) In the context of the Coastguard consultation, the Maritime and Country Parks Officer noted that if any Member was anxious to submit observations that the information was available on the website, as outlined in the report.

Resolved: To accept and note the above.

(g) Financial Matters

The Maritime and Country Parks Officer guided Members through the current financial position and noted as follows:

- there was an underspend of £7,448 in staff costs
- there was an underspend of £2,039 in grounds and buildings costs
- there was an underspend of £70 in boat and vehicle costs
- there was an underspend of £2,404 in tools and equipment costs
- the harbour income target was £6,689 short

Mr James Bradbury-Willis noted that he would discuss with the Harbour Master the possibility of advertising moorings in the Aberdyfi pamphlet to try and attract more income.

Resolved: To accept and note the above.

(ng) Fees and Charges 2017/18

The Maritime and Country Parks Officer noted that fees would increase by 2% on average for the 2017/18 financial year to meet with the service's budgetary challenge and income target.

In response to an enquiry, a member noted that 2% was consistent with other fees.

Resolved: To accept and note the above.

(h) Events

The Maritime and Country Parks Officer took the opportunity to thank everyone associated with organising events in Aberdyfi and it was heartening to see so many people attending and enjoying themselves.

The Chair noted that the communities of Aberdyfi and Tywyn were very active and both areas benefited from each other.

Resolved: To accept and note the above.

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Movement of Sand

The Maritime and Country Parks Officer reported that Gwynedd Consultancy were considering the most suitable and appropriate measures that could be taken to try and solve problems that arise when sand is blown during the winter months.

The Chair noted that Gwynedd Consultancy should be pressured to move the sand as it lead to costly problems such as blocking drains and causing flooding to village businesses.

During the ensuing discussion the following points were highlighted:

- There was a need to move sand especially if there were western storms
- Could not a flexible budget be set to be used to move sand if required
- That it was important to reinforce the sand dunes as they were vital for the golf club to prevent flooding
- There had been a huge increase in sbartina grass east of afon Cletwr on the Ceredigion side of the estuary and it was spreading, gathering mud and creating mud mounds
- In the meantime, it was possible to construct a sand wall a few metres high to alleviate a little of the problem

In response to the above, the Maritime and Country Parks Officer gave an undertaking that he would contact the relevant officer and would forward any response received and reasons to Members of the Consultative Committee.

Resolved: (a) To ask the Maritime and Country Parks Officer to discuss the proposal with Gwynedd Consultancy and in the meantime that the Harbour Master organises with the local contractor to construct a sand wall.

7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Resolved: It was noted that the next meeting of this Consultative Committee would take place on 28 February 2017.

The meeting commenced at 10:30am and concluded at 12:30pm.

CHAIRMAN.

Agenda Item 4

MEETING	Aberdyfi Harbour Consultative Committee
DATE	28 February 2017
TITLE	Update on Harbour Management Matters
AUTHOR	Maritime and Country Parks Officer

1. Marine Safety Code

- 1.1 The Safety Code is a 'live document' and is regularly reviewed by the Service. It is also necessary for the Service to receive the comments and views of Consultative Committee Members on the suitability of the Marine Safety Code as well as observations on its contents, in order that it may be reviewed as relevant to the activities, aids to navigation, safety and general work at Aberdyfi Harbour.
- 1.2 No matters or cause for concern have been submitted for the attention of the service during 2016 or the start of 2017 which are linked to the statutory responsibilities and duties of the Harbour.
- 1.3 The Service was awaiting an inspection by an inspector from Coastguard Agency in January. However, unfortunately, due to the lack of capacity the inspection did not taken place and the Service expects to re-organise this. It is anticipated that the inspection will take place in September 2017.

2. Operational Issues

2.1 **Navigation**

- 2.1.1 A detailed inspection will be conducted by Trinity House Lighthouse Authority inspectors on the 2nd August 2017. Due to recent investments it is anticipated that the report will confirm the continuation in the improvement of the condition and stations of Aberdyfi Harbour Aids to Navigation.
- 2.1.2 Navigation Aid N-02909, namely Tywyn seawall navigation aid, continues to need attention as it is not on the appropriate station. Unfortunately, due to inclement weather and the need for a low ebb tide and favourable weather the work has not been completed thus far. It is envisaged that it will be re-located as soon as possible before Easter.
- 2.1.3 The Navigational Aids maintenance work programme has been completed in accordance with the agreement, instruction and guidance of the Consultative Committee. An update of the current situation will be given to Members by the Harbour Master at the meeting.
- 2.1.4 There is 1 Mariners' Notice in operation in Aberdyfi harbour. The current notice is for Bar Buoy Number 1 (Sandbank) which is not on station (notice no. 10) Buoy No. 3 is also a little off station and mariners are warned to navigate with care in this area until the aids have been relocated to their correct stations. It is proposed to maintain the existing Fairway Buoy by bringing the existing buoy to shore for maintenance by the staff. The Service has commissioned a contractor to undertake this work and have instructed that the work is undertaken at the first possible opportunity.

2.2 **Maintenance**

2.2.1 At the meeting the Harbour Master will present the maintenance arrangements and work programme for the key elements of the Harbour.

2.2.2 The Harbour Master will also submit a maintenance work programme to be undertaken at Aberdyfi Harbour during the January - March 2017 period, and will provide an outline of the work programme to be undertaken in October - December 2017. Feedback from Committee members is requested on any additional work that will need to be considered and included in the work programme.

2.3 **Staffing Matters**

- 2.3.1 The employment period of the Aberdyfi Harbour Assistant (seasonal) ended on the 30th September 2016. As was reported, the employment contract was extended up until 31 December, 2016. In order to ensure the continuation of the service and the completion of key work the posts have been extended up until the end of March 2017 with a three days a week arrangement, namely Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.
- 2.3.2 Both harbour assistants will be part of the wider team within the Maritime and Country Parks Service and will support and enable the Service to respond to incidents and complete the maintenance work programme at Aberdyfi, Porthmadog and Barmouth harbours over the Winter months. The posts will return to be full-time from the 1st of April 2017 up until 30 September 2017.
- 2.3.3 As reported in the March 2016 Harbour Committee, a Beach Supervisor was not appointed in Aberdyfi in 2016. Despite the cut in the Service budget and because of how busy the Beach is, it is proposed to appoint a Beach Assistant for Aberdyfi in 2017. Although the Beach Assistant will be appointed no application will be submitted for a Beach Award for Aberdyfi Beach in the future.
- 2.3.4 During the next few weeks the Service, jointly with the Lifeboat, will undertake a review of the safety signage at the Aberdyfi Harbour and beach and on Tywyn Beach. The Service will respond to the recommendations of the review and it is anticipated that any new sign will contribute to safety on this section of the Gwynedd coast.
 - 2.4 Aberdyfi bathing water quality continues to be monitored regularly by Natural Resources Wales, and as part of a wider scheme the Bathing Water at 'Cemetery Beach' is also tested by Natural Resources Wales.

2.5 **Other matters**

- 2.5.1 **Quay Wall** An update of the current situation regarding the plans and latest developments regarding the Quay Wall will be presented to Members at the meeting.
- 2.5.2 **Common Land / Storage, Waste** Concern continues regarding illegal dumping of waste on land under the Council's responsibility near the Golf Club. Although the Service aims to commission a contractor to undertake waste clearance work and this should be undertaken before the end of March 2017, it has to be reported to Committee that there will be a delay in the work. This is due to the lack of local contractors to undertake the work. The service continues to aim to complete the Work prior to the start of the 2017 Summer season. Unfortunately, 'asbestos' type waste has been disposed of on the land and this entails that site clearance costs will be high.
- 2.5.3 As reported to Committee in October it is vitally important that individuals with fishing tackle on the site ensure that all their equipment is tidy and stored correctly. Any fishing equipment will be disposed of if the Service is of the view that appropriate appropriate propriate and unused. It is

stressed once again that the Fisheries Association representative and other representatives should ensure that a clear message regarding this intention is given without delay to the fishermen. Thus far, no attempt has been made by the fishermen to clear materials or to store equipment tidily on the site.

- 2.5.4 Once the work is completed the Service will arrange to install a security fence on the site to prevent unauthorised access.
- 2.5.5 **Sand Removal 2017** Sand removal work from part of the beach near the slipway will commence at the start of March 2017. The work period will be dependent on the quantity of sand that has accumulated in the area.
- 2.5.6 In order to try and prevent sand from blowing off the beach Harbour staff have constructed a fence at the promenade side. This fence will be removed before Easter and re-installed at the start of October.

3. Financial Matters

- 3.1 A summary of the Harbour budget is attached reporting on the current financial position.
- 3.2 During this period, it was necessary to commit financial resources for the following: -
 - Maintenance and purchasing of Navigation Aids and Lights
 - Maintenance of equipment and furniture.
 - Maintenance of boat and boat trailer
 - Extending staff employment periods.
 - Grounds Maintenance.
 - New engines Aberdyfi Harbour Patrol Boat (a little delay project before end of April 2017)
- 3.3 Budgets are monitored monthly and a Second Quarter Review was conducted during the first week of October. The appendix is a reflection of the second quarter review.
- 3.4 **Fees and Charges 2017/18** Attached is a spreadsheet for Aberdyfi Harbour proposed fees in 2017 that has already been submitted to the Harbour Committee requesting comments. It is confirmed that the inflation rate of Gwynedd Harbours for 2017/18 will be 1.85%. In order to meet with the budget challenge and the service's income target it was suggested that Aberdyfi harbour fees are increased by 2% on average for the 2017/18 financial year. There will be an increase in the fee of mooring commercial boats of 6% in Aberdyfi and Barmouth Harbours.
- 3.5 In 2017 the Council will need to add a fee for each mooring in each Harbour under the Council's management. The fee has been added by the Crown Estate who claim £25.00 from each individual with a mooring in the harbour. It is a requirement that the Council, as the Harbour Authority, charges and collects this fee on behalf of the Crown Estate. There is no VAT attached to the additional fee. The additional fee is also payable for visitor moorings and this payment will need to be funded via the Harbour budget.
- 3.6 It was stressed that only a draft had been submitted before Members thus far, and the fees were subject to the receipt of confirmation from the Portfolio Leader before the end of March 2017. All Harbour customers have received a copy of the proposed fees and an application form for a mooring for 2017/18.

Harbwr Aberdyfi Harbour 2017/18

	2016-17	2017-18		
	2010-17	2017-10		
Prisiau yn eithrio T.A.W			Prices exclude V.A.T	
Trwydded angorfa blynyddol fesul medr, neu rhan o fedr + Tollau	28.02	28.58	Mooring licence per metre per annum, or part of metre +	
Harbwr. Pob Cwch			Harbour Dues. All Craft	
Tollau Harbwr y fedr – pob cwch	5.05	5.15	Harbour Dues per meter – all vessels	
Ffi Trwydded Angorfa Stad Y Goron-pob angorfa (Eithrwyd TAW)	_	25.00	Crown Estate Mooring License-all moorings (VAT exempt)	
	Eslada eta	Edulo 4	CIP 1 101TD (1 DVI)	
Taliadau llithrfa cychod pŵer dros 10HP (eithrio BDP)	Fel rhestr lansio	Fel rhestr lansio	Slipway charges power boats over 10HP (not PW)	
Cychod bychain peiriant uchafswm 10HP			Small boats engine max 10HP	
Dyddiol	8.33	Fel rhestr	Daily	
Tymhorol	50.00	lansio	Seasonal	
Cwch ymwelwyr – Dyddiol neu rhan o ddiwrnod			Visiting Vessels – Daily or part of day	
Cwch Ymweld-Daliwr Angorfa Harbyrau Gwynedd	5.00	5.00	Visiting Vessels-Gwynedd Harbour Mooring Holders	
Cwch Ymweld-Pob Cwch Pleser arall	8.33	8.33	Visiting Vessels-All other pleasure vessels	
Cychod cario teithwyr y fedr + Tollau Harbwr	24.26	25.72	Passenger carrying vessels per metre + Harbour Dues per meter	
Pysgota/Siarter/Masnachol y flwyddyn + Tollau Harbwr fesul	24.26	25.72	Fishing/Charter/Commercial per meter + Harbour Dues	
medr y flwyddyn			per meter per annum	
Cychod masnachol yn ymweld a'r harbwr y dydd neu rhan o'r dydd	54.17	55.25	Commercial vessels visiting per day or part of day	
Storio tymor yr haf yn ardal y Cei neu diroedd eraill y fedr yr	5.54	5.71	Summer Storage on Quay or other land per meter per week	
wythnos neu rhan wythnos 01 Ebrill – 30 Medi	2.40		or part of week 01 April – 30 September	
Storio tymor y gaeaf yn ardal y Cei neu diroedd eraill y fedr y mis	3.48	5.71	Winter Storage on Quay or other land per metre per month	
neu unrhyw rhan o fis 01 Hydref – 31 Mawrth – isafswm ffi 7			or any part of month - 01 October – 31 March – min	
medr	240.20	254.38	charge 7 meters.	
Rhent Llogi Angorfa Aberdyfi	249.39	254.38	Mooring Rental Aberdyfi	
Diddymu cais angorfa. Gorddewisol	Rule	Rheol/Rule	Cancellation of mooring application. Discretionary.	
	1/18	1/18	The state of the s	

<u>Ffioedd Lansio a Chofrestru Cychod Pŵer & Badau Dŵr Personol</u> <u>Powerboats & Personal Watercraft Launching and Registration Fees</u>

<u>01/04/2017 - 31/03/2018</u>

Holl ffioedd ddim yn cynnwys TAW / All fees exclusive of VAT

Ffi Adnewyddiad (Trwyddedau Bach)	2016/17	Renewal Fees (Small Permits)		
Ail-cofrestru Blynyddol	£25.00	Annual Re-registration		
Ceisiadau Llestr Newydd (Trwyddedau Mawr a Bach)		New Vessel Applications (Large and Small Permits)		
Cofrestru Blynyddol	£33.33	Annual Registration		
Ffi Lansio		Launching Fees		
Lansio dyddiol - Llithrfeydd/Traethau Cyffredinnol	£8.33	Daily launch – General Slipways/Beaches		
Lansio dyddiol - Traeth Morfa Bychan (yn cynnwys parcio)	£10.83	Daily launch - Morfa Bychan Beach (includes parking)		
Trwydded Lansio Blynyddol (1 Ebrill – 31 Mawrth) Cynnwys Ffi Cofrestru D	£116.67	Annual Launching Permits (1 April – 31 March) <u>Inclusive of Registration Fee</u>		
Only Postal Applications are accept In Person applications will be processed on the day at any of the Court				
Trosglwyddo / Ailddodiad		Transfer / Replacement		
Ceisiadau drwy'r post yn unig i <u>Swyddfa Forwrol y Cyngor ym Mhwllheli</u>	£33.33	Postal application only to the Council Maritime Office in Pwllheli		
Cychod llai na 10 HP		Vessels under 10 HP		
Ffi Cofrestru Blynyddol – <u>Ceisiadau Mewn Person yn Unig</u>		Annual Registration Fee – <u>In Person Application Only</u>		
Yn Swyddfeydd yr Harbyrau neu ar y Prif Draethau gyda'r cwch ar gael er ei archwilio	£20.83	At the Harbour Offices or at the main Resort Beaches, with the vessel available for inspection		

52,700 18,410 560	41,624 4,621	5,789	
52,700 18,410 560	41,624 4,621	5,001 5,789	(8,000)
18,410 560	4,621	5,789	(8,000)
560			
	460	50	(50)
8,020	5,945	875	(1,200)
(33,620)	(25,335)	0	8,284
46,070	27,315	11,715	(7,041)